
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE

HELD ON 17 DECEMBER 2009


EX.272/09
REFERENCE FROM THE AUDIT COMMITTEE – INTERIM ARRANGEMENTS / OPTIONS FOR INTERNAL AUDIT


(Non Key Decision)

Portfolio
Finance

Subject Matter

Pursuant to Minute AUC.64/09, consideration was given to an Extract from the Minutes of the Audit Committee held on 4 December 2009 setting out Members' concerns and observations with regard to proposed interim arrangements / options for Internal Audit.

The Audit Committee had resolved - 

"(1)
That the concerns expressed by the Audit Committee regarding the proposed arrangements to resource and maintain the independence of Internal Audit to 31 March 2010 be conveyed to the Executive, and in particular:

(a)
the need to ensure that the level of resource available to Internal Audit in future was sufficient to meet the City Council's requirements; and

(b)
concern at the potential risk should the future Manager of Internal Audit's capacity to act independently be compromised by the other roles they were required to undertake.

(2)
That it be noted that the options for the longer term administration of Internal Audit would be presented on 15 January 2010."

The Finance Portfolio Holder confirmed that the Assistant Director (Resources) had written to the Audit Committee and the Audit Commission with assurances in respect of resolutions (1) (a) and (b).

Summary of options rejected
None

DECISION

That the Executive received the reference from the Audit Committee and noted that the Assistant Director (Resources) had responded to the concerns expressed.

Reasons for Decision
To respond to concerns raised by the Audit Committee with regard to Interim Arrangements / Options for Internal Audit.






